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VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION  
 
Attorney General Aaron Frey  
Office of the Attorney General  
Consumer Protection Division  
Security Breach Notification  
111 Sewall Street, 6th Floor  
Augusta, ME 04330  
 

Re: Notice of Data Security Incident 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

We continue to represent The Brock Group (“Brock”) and write to supplement our notice to your 
office dated August 10, 2021 regarding the data security incident recently experienced by Brock that 
may have impacted personal information belonging to Maine residents. The potentially impacted 
information may have included residents’ names as well as residents’ Social Security numbers.   

As previously noted, on May 11, 2021, Brock learned of unusual activity within its digital 
environment. In response, Brock took immediate steps to secure its systems. On June 3, 2021, 
Brock then learned that an unauthorized third party had potentially gained access to certain Brock 
systems and that information stored on such systems may have been accessed or acquired without 
authorization. In early July, Brock retained independent cybersecurity experts to determine what 
happened and learned of the universe of potentially impacted data. Brock then conducted a thorough 
review thereof. On July 13, 2021, as a result of this review, Brock learned that personal information 
belonging to Maine residents may have been accessed or acquired without authorization as a result 
of this incident. For certain of the potentially impacted individuals, Brock worked with a third party 
vendor to complete advanced address searching which was completed on August 12, 2021.    

As previously noted, Brock notified 7 potentially impacted Maine residents of this incident on August 
10, 2021. On August 25, 2021, Brock notified 1 additional potentially impacted Maine resident of this 
incident via the attached sample letter. In so doing, Brock offered notified individuals complimentary 
identity protection services through IDX, a data incident and recovery services expert. These 
services included credit and CyberScan monitoring, a $1,000,000 insurance reimbursement policy, 
and fully managed identity theft recovery services. Brock also reported this incident to law 
enforcement and will cooperate with any related investigation.    
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Please contact me should you have any questions. 

 Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ Alyssa R. Watzman 
 
Alyssa R. Watzman of 
LEWIS BRISBOIS BISGAARD & SMITH LLP 

 
Encl.: Sample Consumer Notification Letter 


